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Labor Day Office Closure

The city offices will be closed on Monday,
September 2nd for Labor Day and will re-
open on Tuesday, September 3rd.

Holiday Garbage Schedule

Garbage pick up the week of Labor Day will
e delayed by one day. Monday collection
will be on Tuesday, the 3rd and Tuesday
collection will be on Wednesday, the 4th.
Please have cans curbside by 7:00 am.

Green Waste Disposal Schedule

The remaining second Saturday green waste
disposal days for the year are September
14th, October 12th, and November 9th.

Emergency Preparedness Fair

PAYSON SANTAQUIN AREA

EMERGENCY
PREPAREDNESS

SEPTEMBER 14TH

9:00AM - 1:00PM

PAYSON CITY
BANQUET HALL
439 W UTAH AVE

o4 FOR DETAILS
ON VENDORS

= ok am

September Meeting Schedule

09/03 City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm
09/03 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm
09/10 Development Review Committee 10:00 am
09/10 Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 pm
09/17 City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm

09/17 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm
09/24 Development Review Committee 10:00 am
09/24 Planning Commission Meeting 7:00 pm
10/01 City Council Work Meeting 5:30 pm

10/01 City Council Regular Meeting 7:00 pm

Santaquin City public meeting agendas are posted on
our website and on Facebook:
https://www.santaquin.org/meetings
https://www.facebook.com/santaquincitygovernment

Santaquin City Council, PC, and DRC meetings are
streamed LIVE on YouTube at: https://bit.ly/2P7ICfQ

All of these meetings are now held in the
new Santaquin City Hall building located at
110 S Center Street.

Fall Clean Up
B = "
FALL |
-
Clean Up %
October 5th-12th o

All dumpsters will be located at the old Santaquin City
landfill: 1100 W 200 N (Lark Lane)
Heurs of Operation: Bam to 4pm

closed Sunday, October &th

Please separate Green Waste from Metals
We DO NOT accept paint, liquids, toxic
materials, chemicals, household garbage,

freezers, refrigerators, or tires
Visit http://www.suvswd.org/what-to-do-with
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Hometown Market & Sounds of Santaquin

3 Y/ P s d g Tl
Hometovwn Market &

The Sounds of Santaquin

2 mondays each month! With a kick off
event on June 24, 2024
Time: 6:00- 8:30PM
Location: Centennlal Park

mmmmummmmmmm
vendor booths, and free live music.

Mofsm-ql.lln Colmrtlclnduh
June 24th... ok ...23rd Army Band

Activities: Humvee, Rockwall and Movie: Top Gun

Y Bthiisscniisisssmsssiassisnnisssiioses The Tri Chevy's

mm—n-“ Box Car
Activities: Young Entreprencur, old fashion cars display, Box decorating and Drive in Menvie: Cars
July 22nd....ccuciiineiiininsissssanssnnns Lincoln Highway

¥
Activities: Ploneer Games, Carrlage Rides, Dancing

AUE 1280 sasssssssascassosssinasassssansy Jerry Hardman

¥
Activities: Young Entrepreneurs, Hair sparkle or color booth, and Movie: Wish

AUE 26th....cciniiinniiniisnissssssnen Steven Halliday

Dogs in the Park Day
Activities: Balloon Tying, Train Rides, Bounce house
Sept 16th...cciicrsnsrsnssssrassrressiosssnas Mariachi Band

Hispanic Celebration Day
Activities: Pifiata by different age groups, Hispanic Food Competition

SEPL F0tNersicesrcssrsnasnansnsesssrerssessecerserannensae Luau
Activities: Pre sale ticket for dinner, Fire dancing, Hula dancing and Polyneslan fun
‘e TS ' '22 Y,
e i\::dﬂcﬂ_"l (= WIRSH PAYBON EANTAGUIN AREA
N\ oy ool AND DOG WS samare we cmmweere

Utah County Budget Openhouse

LA M
Utah COUntY how tax dollars are being used and

HEART of UTAH the services they provide!

Join us and get a transparent look at

utahcounty.gov/2025TruthinTaxation

Photo Contest Winner

The winner of the July Photo Contest is
Chelsea Rowley.

She labeled her photo as: "Rowley's Red
Barn Cherries.” Congratulations to
Chelseal

For information on entering the monthly
contest you can visit:

https: //bit.ly/3NBNjum . We look forward
to seeing what you love about Santaquin!

Hidden Picture Contest

If you spot the hidden
apples like those on the right
in this newsletter, emaiil:
kmortensen@santaquin.org
or bshupe@santaquin.org
with the location and your contact
information by 9/30/2024 to be entered
in a random drawing for a prize.

Congratulations to Jake Kester for
winning July’s Hidden Picture Contest!

September 2024



Business Spotlight

Kevin Scott Marchant, along with his wife
PSS S . gv
Robyn, is the owner of Santaquin Pharmacy

and Firearms. It's been a dream of his since

antaqun
B SINESS he was young to own his own business.

SEPTEMBER 2024 Kevin knew he wanted to be a pharmacist
SPOTLIGHT since junior high. He wanted to be a
pharmacist or be a cop when he grew up.
So he has combined his two loves—drugs
and guns! Kevin grew up in Beaver, UT with
parents who were school teachers and
farmers. He learned how to work hard from
a young age and helped in his family’s
slaughterhouse every morning at 4:30am
before school.

Kevin did his undergrad studies at Dixie
College, Snow College, and Southern Utah
University in Biology and Spanish, and then went on to Touro University in California for
pharmacy school. He has his Doctorate of Pharmacy. He served a full-time mission for his
church from 2001-2003 in the Atlanta, Georgia Spanish speaking mission. Kevin uses his
Spanish skills almost daily at work at the pharmacy, translating and helping the Hispanic
members of our community.

Kevin enjoys patient interaction with members of our community, and helping others when
they are in need. He's a problem solver and won't quit until he finds a solution that will help his
patients. Kevin is a caring boss and has created a fun work atmosphere and fosters great
relationships with his employees. You'll usually find Kevin joking around with his employees and
patients alike. He likes to make work fun whenever possible.

Kevin has been advocating for independent pharmacies over the past 6 years and lobbying
for change in legislation to protect and improve independent pharmacies. He's spent
countless hours at Capitol Hill, meeting with senators and representatives, and even traveled
to Washington D.C. this year to help facilitate change in policy. Kevin is passionate about
pharmacy and hopes to see things change to protect the small business side of this industry.

Kevin and Robyn have enjoyed living in Santaquin for the past 10 years with their four children
and are proud to be members of this special community. They feel it is a great place to live

and raise their family, and Kevin loves giving back and being a part of this unique place.

Councilmember Travis Keel
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| am hoping you are all getting ready for the fall colors and one of
our best falls in years!

Since March, we have been engaged with construction on Main Street. |
want to report that the project is on schedule and we continue to plan for
the completion of the first four blocks on time and on budget. We have
found opportunities to even provide some extra effort to take care of
needed replacement of an old culinary water line that will correct a
problem before it becomes a failure. A big thanks to our Engineering and
Public Works crews for suggestions and ideas to help our City operate
even better.

This year, | have been working closely with UDOT on the I-15 Santaquin Main Street interchange
Environmental Assessment (EA), They have assessed current and future traffic conditions,
along with all required federal elements that are part of the EA. Feedback received during
February’s public comment period and other data has helped UDOT develop solutions for the
safety and congestion issues that many of us experience daily at the Main Street interchange.
I'm happy with the partnership the City has fostered with UDOT, and how responsive UDOT has
been to our concerns.

Santaquin residents will have the opportunity to attend a public hearing later this year for
UDOT's I-15 Santaquin Environmental Assessment study findings and recommendations. At
the public hearing, citizens can learn more about the preferred alternative, ask questions, and
submit formal comments. Please plan to attend and to be a part of Santaquin’s growth going
forward, with solutions to our traffic issues.

My hope is that the community will attend the public hearing and submit a comment during
the accompanying comment period. Thank you to everyone who participated in the previous
public comment period. The UDOT team is excited to hear from you again.

Lastly, the work on the Santaquin Canyon road is planned to finish in a few weeks. We do not
have an opening date yet, but the canyon looks great. They began the asphalt the last of
August and are moving on to installing the new guard rails soon.

What a treasure Santaquin Canyon is to each of us. | hope you all get a chance to visit the
canyon and see what we have all been missing for the past 6 years. Santaquin is such a great
place to live!

Check out all the

cool stuff on the horizon!

Mayor Dan Olson
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